
                                                           
           
                                                   
State of Vermont 
Agency of Transportation 
Barre City Place 
219 North Main Street    [phone]  802-272-6862 
Barre, VT 05641     (email)      emily.parkany@vermont.gov 
vtrans.vermont.gov

 

             
November 15, 2024 
 
Randy Warden 
Federal Highway Administration 
1 Home Farm Way 
Montpelier, VT  05602 
 
RE:  Northeast Transportation Research Consortium—Northeast Research Peer Exchanges Pooled 
Fund 
 
Dear Mr. Warden, 
 
The Vermont Agency of Transportation (VT AOT) is the Lead State for the pooled fund study, TPF-5 
(549) Northeast Research Peer Exchanges. 
 
The Vermont Agency of Transportation accepts the role of lead agency and agrees to receive, 
obligate, expend and manage contributions from participating agencies. 
 
We are ready to accept transfers to the Vermont Agency of Transportation as committed on the TPF-
5(549) study web page on PooledFund.org through the FMIS Pooled Fund Transfer System. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Emily Parkany 
Research Manager 
 
cc.  Patricia Sergeson, FHWA 
      Jacqui LeBlanc, FHWA 
      Ashley Gonyaw, FHWA 
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